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Vermont Health Care Innovation Project  

Practice Transformation Work Group Meeting Minutes 
 

Pending Work Group Approval 
  
Date of meeting: March 8 2, 2016; 10:00 AM to 12:00 PM; Red Oak Room, State Office Complex, 280 State Drive, Waterbury, VT 

Agenda Item Discussion Next Steps 
1. Welcome, 

Introductions 
 
Approval of 
minutes 
  

Deborah Lisi-Baker opened the meeting at 10:03.   
Laural Ruggles was introduced as the new co-chair of the work group!   
 
Roll call was postponed and taken up later in the meeting and a quorum was present.  Sue Aranoff made a motion 
to approve the minutes of the last meeting by exception; Molly Dugan seconded the motion.  The minutes were 
approved with 1 abstention: Patty Launer.   
 

 

2. Windsor 
Integrated 
Communities 
Care 
Management 
Learning 
Collaborative 
Team 
Presentation 

Care Coordination Presentation 
Jill Lord, RN, MS, Director of Community Health Services, Project Manager Blueprint for Health 
Nancy McCullough, RN, MS, CDE, Care Coordinator Mt. Ascutney Physicians Practice 
 
Jill Lord presented from the materials in the meeting packet and introduced the members of the Windsor 
Community Health Team. 
 
She began with the observation that ‘care coordination’ sounds simple and should be simple, but they’re learning 
much work remains to be done.  At the center of the care is the Patient – the goal is to improve the quality of care 
the patient is provided and engage them in the process. This is a transformation in the way that they have 
traditionally approached the process. 
 
Using the judgement and expertise of the team, they identified people that they thought could benefit from 
improved care coordination and recruited them to participate in the Integrated Communities Care Management 
Learning Collaborative (ICCMLC). The ICCMLC has provided tools and techniques based on best practices from 
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national experts, and communities have taken these tools and techniques back to the community and tried them 
out.  They started with 6 patients, and will expand over time. 
 
They described how the use of these tools has changed the way they approach care coordination – formerly, care 
coordinators ‘in white coats’ would have sat across the table from the patient and essentially decided for the 
patient what is important.  Now, using tools like the Camden Cards and Eco-mapping, the patient selects their 
primary goals and categorizes them in order of importance.   
 
They further described the interagency shared care planning process, and gave examples of how tools such as 
Camden Cards, Eco-Mapping and inter-agency care conferencing assist in gathering information that ultimately is 
populated in the shared care plan. Examples of these are described on page 32 of the materials packet.  
Ultimately, these goals represent what the patient feels are important.  This process has resulted in a review of 
items that may have previously not been included in a patient’s plan of care, such as financial and insurance goals, 
which can be significant barriers to obtaining adequate or on-going care.  As well, the eco-mapping process allows 
the patient to explore more deeply a network of supports to include more individuals or agencies that may not 
have been included before.  As well, the Camden Cards have also allowed patients to more clearly define things 
that are important to them.  The group then reviewed two case studies included in the materials packet. 
 
The Windsor team has also identified opportunities for measurement and are working with OneCare to obtain a 
baseline of the patient panel and then measure again after one year of this kind of care coordination and 
improved self-management.  The relationships that are built within the care team are invaluable, and notably, the 
sharing of resources across the multiple agencies has resulted in new resources that they previously may not have 
been aware of.  As well, the patient, in having an active role in their care coordination is seeing the value in the 
process.   
 
Dion LaShay conveyed his appreciation of the work.  Molly Dugan asked about patients who are not so attached 
and don’t already have a set of care givers around them, how would you choose a lead care coordinator in that 
case?  The answer is that they’d look for any agencies involved with the patient and see who is the person who is 
able to make the most connections (for example, in the medical home) and often the lead care coordinator 
becomes very clear.  That said, it is typical that the person who does the original outreach may not be best suited 
as the lead care coordinator, and in that case it can and has changed. For example, they’ve had a patient chose to 
change their lead care coordinator to someone at SASH because they have a stronger relationship with them.  In 
both of the examples cited, the patient chose the lead care coordinator themselves.   
 
Kirsten Murphy commented on how important it is to highlight a person’s strengths and reflect them in the care 
plans; in one case, the patient was very smart and technology-savvy; in another case, the patient was able to use 
his phone and did not hesitate to use it – despite being illiterate, he was able to use his phone to call for help if 
mail came that he could not read, so he was able to communicate and ask for help when needed. 
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3. Regional 

Blueprint/ACO 
Committee 
Presentation:  

Morrisville HSA 
Medication 
Reconciliation 
Initiative 

Morrisville HSA Medication Reconciliation Initiative 
Elise McKenna, Blueprint Project Manager, Morrisville HSA 
Corey Perpall, CHSLV QI Director/CHT Lead 
 
Elise McKenna – Blue Print Project manager from Morrisville, presented.  The Medication Reconciliation project 
began in November 2015, building on a prior project done a few years earlier on a smaller scale.  The new project 
idea was to utilize home health home visits and target those patients 65 or older who are being discharged home 
from Copley Hospital and live in Lamoille County.  Once consent is received, the home health agency is provided 
with a list of medications from the primary care office, the discharge summary and during a home visit, the lists 
are compared and medications are reconciled. 
 
The project is conducting evaluation based on the following data:  

• Monthly data report by Home Health at UCC meeting 
• Six month review to determine if any patients that received this service had a 30-day readmission 

 
Further, Home Health is collecting the following data: 

• Number of patients discharged from Copley Hospital that meet criteria 
• Number of patients refusing the service 
• Number of patients already connected to Home Health 
• Number medication reconciliations with discrepancies 
• Number of patients who receive the medication reconciliation service that are readmitted to the hospital 

 
Results 

• 58% of patients offered the service have accepted it and have received an in-home medication 
reconciliation 

• Out of those patients, 40% have had inconsistencies in their medication lists which needed to be clarified 
with the Primary Care Practitioner 

• Zero patients who have received this service have been readmitted to Copley Hospital 
 
 
Jackie Majoros asked how they worked through the medication reconciliations and how they were funded; the 
response was that they also looped back with the primary care physician to make sure the medications were right.  
The project was funded by CHSLV (the federally qualified health center in Lamoille County) directly from their 
general fund; if the person was referred to home health, it could also be funded by Medicare or Medicaid, if they 
qualify.   
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Do you have a sense of the people who accepted the service, what their primary diagnoses were?  (CHF, Diabetes, 
etc…?)  Not presently, but the home health agency may have that data.   
 
Deborah Lisi-Baker asked whether data about the family support situations for those people who accepted the 
services is being captured.  Not that they know of, but perhaps the Home Health agencies may track that as part 
of their documentation during the home visit.   
 
Erin Flynn asked whether the information being gathered as part of the med reconciliation project is being 
connected back to the shared care plan.  Not yet, but it’s a good suggestion – it’s still in the infancy of the project 
so this kind of feedback is very helpful to build into the process going forward.   
 
Jill Lord commented that medications are always confusing as part of the discharge phone call, and the systematic 
approach to this is so valuable.  Additionally, Sue Aranoff commented that med reconciliation is at the top of the 
list in falls prevention strategies, and also hospital readmissions.  This is an opportunity to improve on a number 
of health outcomes via one project.  It was also part of the Dually Eligible project as a primary goal.   
 

4. Core 
Competency 
Training for 
Front Line Staff 
Providing Care 
Coordination 

Erin Flynn - DVHA 
 

Core Competency Training Update 
 
Erin Flynn provided an update on the Core Competency Training Series.The response has been strong and the 
training sites have been chosen to try to cover the state as widely as possible.  The interest has been so high that 
an additional session has been scheduled for the Burlington area.  The materials packet contains a listing of the 
whole training schedule and the materials have all be posted to a new page on the VHCIP website, linked here.   
 
240 people signed up already; with a waitlist for all locations. Staff is doing everything possible to meet the 
training needs of all those interested.  
 
 

 

5. Integrated 
Communities 
Care 
Management 
Learning 
Collaborative 

Pat Jones – GMCB 

Update on Learning Collaboratives 
 
Pat Jones provided an update on the Integrated Communities Care Management Learning Collaborative 
First, she observed how inspiring it is to hear about how communities are learning from one another, and the 
difference it’s making in people’s lives. 
 
In February, there was a webinar presented by Gabe Epstein.  It was very popular (100+ registrants, with 66 
participants – the highest yet!)  The webinar reviewed issues around consent that have been on the agenda in the 
past. 
 

 

http://healthcareinnovation.vermont.gov/node/884
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The next in person learning sessions are coming up on March 16th and 17th featuring expert faculty Jeanne 
McAllister, Dr. Jill Rinehart a pediatrician from Burlington, Kristy Trask her care coordination, and Shelly 
Waterman a parent partner from Hagan, Rinehart and Connolly pediatricians. The focus of the session will be on 
creating shared plans of care and conducting care conferences. Additional learning sessions are planned for later 
in the year as well, and the team is currently working to finalize the details for the 4th in person learning sessions 
on May 24th and 25th.   The first cohort will be invited to participate in the webinars and learning sessions; as we’ll 
be developing new content for the end of the collaborative.  Pat commended Jenney Samuelson and Erin Flynn 
for their leadership in the project, as well as the overall team that involves so many folks in the planning process.  
 
Laural Ruggles commented that it’s been so consistent to hear about the lessons learned and the opportunities, as 
well as the outcomes.   
 
Sue Aranoff asked there is a sense of how similar (or not) the shared care plans are to the one in this materials 
packet?  Laural commented that they generally seem to be very similar in that they contain the same broad 
categories of information.    Pat also commented that the communities have access to the same sets of materials 
in the Tool-Kit and the fact that communities are all talking together and sharing so the similarities occur 
inherently.  The sharing is occurring organically within the communities.   
 

6. Next Steps The next meeting is Tuesday, April 5, 2016, from 10:00 am – 12:00 pm 
 
Red Oak Conference Room, 280 State Drive, Waterbury  
This is in the new State Office Complex 
 
(New Building - the meeting space is located on the 2nd floor above the main entrance) 
Call-In Number: 1-877-273-4202 
Conference ID: 2252454 
 
 
 
 

 

  


















	Practice Transformation Work Group Minutes 03082016 Final
	3-8-2016 Practice Transformation Roll Call and Attendance

